Tarzana Neighborhood Council

Joint Transportation Committee and Board Meeting 
Minutes of Meeting on September 16, 2020
Attendees: Max Flehinger, Chairman; Vice Chair Harvey Goldberg; Mark Epstein, Zan Green, Eran Heissler, Ken Schwartz, Bob Shmaeff and Sukh Singh. Absent was Scott Diamond. Also present were TNC board member Terry Saucier and Dan Kegel from the Greater Wilshire NC. 
1. The virtual telephonic meeting was called to order at 6:35 PM. 
2.  Approval of minutes of August 19, 2020 meeting: By motion of Epstein/Heissler, the minutes were approved as submitted. 
3.  Public comments: None.  
4. Tree overhanging Linnet at Geyser – progress report: Flehinger discussed this with several officials at the BSS. They will “look into this.” 
5. Tampa – Hatteras intersection traffic control device, progress report: Nothing new to report.  
6. Wilbur/Collins intersection traffic control request - progress report: Nothing new to report – traffic study is still pending.  
7-- 8 – 9: Three T- intersections –  Donna/Collins, Donna/Hatteras, Vanalden/Collins -  need for traffic control? : At the August meeting Flehinger had asked DOT for an accident report at the first two. A third intersection was included in the request. The answer was that the LAPD reported that there were no recorded accidents at those intersections. However, DOT decided to install stop signs at all three intersections for westbound vehicles. 
10. Signal timing on n/b Vanalden at Ventura Bl. – discussion, possible motion: Following last month’s suggestion by Goldberg, Flehinger contacted DOT.  They responded by stating that the recent resurfacing of Vanalden had removed the detectors in the road.  This will be fixed.       
11. Shall the TNC support CF  19-1528 and the motions for the City to purchase only electric or hybrid cars and only from OEMs that recognize the CARB authority to set emission standards – discussion, possible motion:  After input from Saucier and Kegel, Goldberg opined that we need more information and made a motion that we table this item. Flehinger seconded. The motion passed unanimously.
12. Shall the TNC support CF 19-1586 and the motion regarding the possibility of requiring 80% of rental cars at LAX to be electric vehicles and for the LADW) to provide supporting infrastructure – discussion, possible motion:  The same sequence as #11 applies here. A motion to table this item passed unanimously. 
13. Committee Business – comments from committee members on subject matters within the Committee’s jurisdiction:  None. 
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13. Future agenda items and other calendar events.  Date of next meeting. The next meeting will be on Wednesday, October 21 at 6:30 PM. 
14.  Adjournment: The meeting was adjourned at 7:05 PM by motion from Heissler/Epstein.
Zan Green, Secretary

